



The Deacon Memo July, 2022

Marriage and Family Leadership Course



All marriage ministry leaders and those wishing to become leaders are invited to attend a free **Marriage and Family Leadership Course** on Sept. 6 & 20, Oct. 4 & 18, and Nov. 15, 2022. The course will be held both in-person at St. Ignatius Loyola in Cincinnati and livestreamed virtually over Zoom. Topics include the Theology of the Body as it relates to the sacrament of marriage, canon law issues in

marriage, sexual morality, and an introduction to Natural Family Planning. Please note babysitting will not be available. Individuals and married couples must ask for the written recommendation by their parish priest to enroll in the course. Register by August 28 at https://www.centerforthenewevangelization.org/event/marriage-and-family-formation-course-for-leaders/2022-09-06

The flyer with a more detailed description of the course is attached to the e-mail for this month's Deacon Memo.

Since this course will meet for a total of 12.5 hours of in-person instruction, completing all 5 sessions will satisfy your minimum number of hours for Continuing Formation for 2022.

Prepare and Enrich Marriage Assessment

As the Office of the Diaconate continues to enhance the application PREPARE ENRICH.

process for those men applying for Deacon Formation, I am going to institute a marriage assessment component. Many dioceses use the Prepare and Enrich assessment tool for this purpose. If any of you are trained in the scoring and interpretation of the results using Prepare and Enrich, and would be willing to assist me in the use of it in future application cycles, please let me know. I'd like to establish a small team of deacons who could administer the assessment and help interpret the results. Thank you.

Retreat Schedule 2022

St. Meinrad Retreat

- ❖ September 13-15, 2022
- St. Meinrad Archabbey
- Retreat Master Fr. Adrian Burke
- Cost \$256.79/single; \$379.09/couple
- * RSVP to Deacon Michael Brock at dcnbrock.mh@gmail.com

Maria Stein Retreat

- October 7-9, 2022
- Spiritual Center at Maria Stein
- Retreat Master Fr. Ricardo Pineda (Fathers of Mercy)
- Cost \$125/Active deacons; \$90/Senior Status deacons
- RSVP to Deacon Mark Machuga at <u>mmachuga@catholicaoc.org</u> (registration form will be distributed closer to the retreat)

<u>Requiescet in pace</u>

Deacon David Wallace Ordained April 24, 2010 Died July 24, 2022



"Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, and may perpetual Light shine upon him. May he rest in peace. Amen."



<u>Necrology - August</u>

Aug 2, 2002	Deacon James McCormick	Ordained 9/26/76
Aug 6, 2017	Dot Brockman	
Aug 8, 2019	Deacon Michael Leo	Ordained 4/27/13
Aug 10, 2000	Deacon John Gingras	Ordained 9/28/91
Aug 10, 2017	Beth Srode	
Aug 16, 2009	Deacon Edward Ostendorf	Ordained 9/28/91
Aug 13, 2014	Deacon Jim Sunderman	Ordained 9/26/76
Aug 19, 2019	Deacon Jacob Jernigan	Ordained 6/20/87
Aug 19, 2019	Linda Roemer	
Aug 21, 1999	Deacon George Kelly	Ordained 9/26/76
Aug 22, 2019	Deacon Ed Reising	Ordained 9/26/98
Aug 23, 1990	Deacon William Barum	Ordained 9/26/76
Aug 23, 2013	Deacon Robert Glassmeyer	Ordained 11/17/90
Aug 27, 2019	Deacon Hal Belcher	Ordained 9/29/01
Aug 30, 2008	Deacon Joseph Schultheis	Ordained 9/26/76



This Month's Humor ...



Office of the Diaconate Phone and E-mail:

Deacon Mark Machuga Office 513-263-6641

mmachuga@catholicaoc.org or deaconoffice@catholicaoc.org

If you need Mark after hours or on the weekend: Cell Phone 513-324-8873

